Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes of April 26, 2004

Chico Butte Community Employment Center

Eucalyptus Room

Members Present: David Brown, Howard Gregg, Jay Harris, Sarah Okumbe, Doris Laughlin, Mark Gordon, Diane Cooper, Rosie Grinnell
Staff: Brian Frink

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson David Brown at 10:05 AM.  

MINUTES:

M/S (Gregg/Gordon) to approve the minutes of the October 27, 2003 meeting.  Motion carried.
STATE BUDGET DISCUSSION:

David Brown requested that Brian Frink provide an update of budget cuts related to IHSS in the Governor's proposed budget.  

· Reduce State Funding for Worker Wages and Benefits.  The Administration is proposing to phase in a reduction of IHSS provider wages and benefits.  The proposal is to reduce the state’s share of costs for IHSS wages and benefits to the state minimum wage of $6.75 per hour.  This proposal affects public authority and contract provider wage rates.  This reduction would be phased in as existing contracts with labor unions and private contractors expire.  
· Make optional the Employer of Record requirement.  In making the employer of record mandate optional, the state is proposing to eliminate the state share of funding for certain collective bargaining related activities. .
· Make optional the Advisory Committees requirement.

· Eliminate domestic and related IHSS program services in shared living situations.  The Administration proposes to eliminate domestic and related services for recipients who live with their family members.  This proposal would not affect the personal care and paramedical services that these recipients receive.  .
· Eliminate the state-only Residual Program.  The Administration proposed to eliminate the state-only residual program in its mid-year cuts package.  .
Brian said that efforts have been initiated by the Administration to restore the Residual program if the federal government will participate in the cost of the program. The Department of Health Services and the Department of Social Services (DSS) plans to submit on May 1, 2004, a federal Medicaid waiver application requesting federal approval of waivers of specific sections of federal Medicaid law to allow services and service delivery methods used under the IHSS (Residual) program to be funded under Medi-Cal beginning July 1, 2004.  Medi-Cal services are funded with 50% federal financial participation.  The waiver was designed to address the existing IHSS (Residual) program that includes Medi-Cal eligible individuals of any age with a wide range of disabilities.   
Ongoing lobbying has been occurring to reverse the proposed cuts to the IHSS program.  Brian said a statewide website has been established to address and respond to the cuts.  The website is www.savehomecare.org.

Mark Gordon addressed the Committee with a specific family care provider IHSS case.  General discussion followed.

REPORT ON SACRAMENTO CONFERENCE:
Jay Harris reported on an advocacy conference held in Sacramento on March 31 and April 1 sponsored by the Sacramento IHSS Advisory Committee.  He said there was good training provided by AARP to teach local advocacy skills and strategies.  There was good participation and interaction despite the ongoing challenges of having the voice of rural and northern California being recognized. 
STAFF UPDATE:

Brian Frink informed the Committee that Lori Eckman, PA Services Specialist Aide, has been promoted to Jillian Strawn's vacant position of PA Services Specialist.  Lori's former position will remain vacant at this time until the budget uncertainties for next year are addressed.
The process continues for the PA staff to conduct orientations for all new IHSS providers.  The non-Registry providers will be given an abbreviated session.

Brian distributed a recent IHSS Fraud Program report that provided a narrative of specific cases as well as a statistical summary including case detail and repayment activity. Howard Gregg reported on the new information that is being provided regarding the fraud program by Social Workers during assessments.

BYLAW REVIEW:

Brian Frink distributed Bylaws with recommended language to amend the Bylaw section on meetings.
M/S (Gregg/Laughlin) to amend the language in the Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee Bylaws under Article III, Section 1 to read, "The regular meetings of the membership of the Advisory Committee shall be held four (4) times a year at such place as may be designated by the Chairman of the Advisory Committee.  Special meetings may be called as needed by the Chair."  Motion carried.
OTHER MATTERS:
David Brown requested and update of the Committee membership, specifically those members who will have terms expiring this year.  Brian said that Jay Harris, Sara Okumbe, Doris Laughlin and Patty Smith all have terms that expire on December 19, 2004.  Brian is hoping that these members will consider reappointment by the Public Authority Board.
ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned.

The next regular meeting will be Monday, July  26, 2004 at 10:00 AM at the Butte County Employment Center in Chico
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